SCWDC
Board of Directors Meeting

August 30, 2021
Present:




Absent


Ruth D’Alessandro, President


Carole Howe, Secretary                                               

Leo Boelhouwer, Vice President

Guest Speaker




Lawrence Langer
Madeline Metcalfe
Mary-Jo Swinimer
Rene Thierry
Bev Ashcraft

BJ Barger

Rita Togni

Mary Kaye Hrivnak

Call to Order:The meeting was called to order by Ruth D’Alessandro, President, at 8:06 pm. 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion to approve the agenda made byLarry&seconded by Leo.  It was approved unanimously.
President’s Comments:  This year our club has been following CDC guidelines which include wearing masks, social distancing and using hand sanitizer. I became concerned when I initially learned that Bill Johnston and Madeline Metcalfe wanted to require that participants be fully vaccinated to attend the 85th Anniversary/Volunteer Party because I did not think that would be enough protection for our members due to the Delta variant. I believe we should be asking participants to wear masks, social distance and use hand sanitizer during indoor events for several reasons. First, we are an older population and can still get COVID even if vaccinated. Second, even if we are fully vaccinated, we can be carriers of the virus. Third, those are the recommendations from the CDC and local jurisdictions for participation in large indoor events.
Since Leo, Rene and Rita requested a meeting to discuss our options motions were postponed until we could conduct a virtual BOD meeting to discuss our options on August 30, 2021.
Madeline Metcalfe attended the BOD meeting to speak about COVID requirements for the 85th Anniversary/Volunteer Party. She informed BOD members of her background in the medical field and her interpretation of the CDC guidelines. Madeline reported that the CDC guidelines stated that vaccinations were first in the COVID guidelines for protection against getting COVID, masking second, social distancing third and using hand sanitizer fourth.
After Madeline left the meeting several options were discussed by the BOD with 2 members feeling proof of vaccination was enough to require for the 85th Anniversary/Volunteer Party and others believing masks should be required except when eating or drinking.  Several BOD members commented that it would not be fun to attend the event at this time with so many restrictions needed to ensure the safety of the participants. After several motions had been made, Leo amended his motion to postpone the 85th Anniversary/Volunteer party indefinitely. Larry seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.
Mary Jo and Rita wanted input from the BOD about the Pickleball party scheduled for Sept 25, 2021. After discussion from the BOD members and noting that the number of participants the Pickleballerz venue could hold (177) number attending (26) max, Mary-Jo made a motion that the Pickleball Party be allowed with participants wearing masks when not playing except when eating or drinking. Rita seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously. 

At 8:40pm Larry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Leo seconded and it was approved unanimously. 

